Harvey Miller, Chair
Manitoba Hazardous Waste Management Corp.
Attn: Ryan Hewitt, Dept. of Conservation and Climate
Box 38, 200 Saulteaux Crescent
Winnipeg MB R3J 3W3

9/16/2021

Dave Howes
Director of Regulatory Affairs
Miller Environmental Corporation
1803 Hekla Avenue
Winnipeg MB R2R 0K3

Dear Dave Howes,

RE: Proposed leachate pond construction

Thank you for notifying Manitoba Hazardous Waste Management Corporation (MHWMC) of Miller Environmental Corporation's (MEC) proposed plan to conduct alterations to the leachate pond at the MEC facility located in the Rural Municipality of Montcalm. I understand MEC has submitted a Notice of Alteration to the appropriate authorities with the province of Manitoba.

On behalf of the MHWMC Board, I want to extend our apologies for our late response. I appreciate your patience as the MHWMC Board took time to evaluate and discuss the proposed plan. Following MHWMC Board discussion, the Board has no objection to the proposed leachate pond construction, subject to applicable provincial environmental licence requirements and other related regulatory requirements.

If you have further questions, please contact Ryan Hewitt, Secretary, Manitoba Hazardous Waste Management Corporation Board at <a href="mailto:Ryan.Hewitt@gov.mb.ca">Ryan.Hewitt@gov.mb.ca</a> or 204-795-9519.

Yours sincerely,

Harvey Miller, Chair Manitoba Hazardous Waste Management Corporation Board

Cc: Gaetan Fountaine, Community Liaison Committee Paul Bauer, Miller Environmental Corporation